Notes of the Stockwell Community Forum held at Oasis Nature Garden from 7.00pm on 18th March 2014.

Those present:- Lucy Annan, Ian Beever, Jana Hale, Geoff Hale, Carl Kowsky, Jim Nicolson, Aster Beyen,  Ayan Hassan, Sumaya Abdi, Angie Gaspar, Colin James, Christian Laflamme, Keith Chritchlow, Gail Critchlow, Christopher Abram, Mohamed Jaser, Salih Sulieman, Robert Malone, Emily Bigham, Saba Michel, Phillip Inglesant (PI), Stella Johnson,  Paul Atkinson, Hannah Williams, Blake Gilchrist, Roberta Bonometti, Cllr Alex Bigham, and Elizabeth Alves; Maria Vasquez-Aguilar(MV){City Lit College}; Edith Holtham (EH){Friends of Tate South Lambeth Library}; Cllr Lorna Campbell (LC), Charlotte Evans, Gerry Evans {LBLambeth}; Steve Griffin (SG), Leila Nicholas (LN), John McCay (minutes) {Stockwell Partnership}(SP).
1. 
SG welcomed the attendees. 
1.1
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true record. 
1.2
There were no matters arising from the minutes not on the agenda. 
2.
Get to Know Your Community 
2.1
LN, introduced the Stockwell Community Leaders, Aster Beyen, Ayan Hassan, and Sumaya Abdi who presented their findings and experiences of living in Stockwell. The principal issues that they highlighted were: crime, lack of places for young people to go, and lack of children’s buggy parking provision on Studley estate. During a wide ranging discussion with frequent audience interaction, the group impressed the meeting with their identification of issues, a clear analysis of potential solutions and actions taken to change the environment.

2.2
LC warmly congratulated the group on behalf of the meeting and presented badges to them from Lambeth Council, encouraging them to continue with community action and agreeing to meet with them to further discuss issues.
Report at: http://www.stockwell.org.uk/projects/commissioned-reports/ 
3.
The Friends of Tate South Lambeth Library (Friends)
3.1
EH stated that Friends have been going for 15 years and had 240 current members. They exist to campaign and add value to the Library through talks, art exhibitions, films, book sales and social events. They participate in the open public meetings where the Library management answer to the community (reports of these meetings available from friends by email). They believe that it is not possible to run a public service using volunteers. 
3.2
Membership costs £3 per annum.  Forms available from the library or Friends website.






Contact:  www.tatesouthlambethfriends.org 
4.
Planning Update

4.1
IB gave an outline of some of the local planning applications

4.2
The summary of the local planning applications is available at www.stockwell.org.uk  
5.
Local Projects Update
5.1
PI announced that there would be a meeting on 27th April of the residents within the triangle bound by Hartington, Guilford and Thorne Roads.
 

5.2
MV announced that City Lit College has procured a contract from Lambeth Council to work on the provision of services within an active citizenship project. Services included computer training and community interpreting. MV is seeking partnerships with existing groups. Contact: maria.vasquez-aguilar@citylit.ac.uk  

5.3
It was stated that on Lansdowne Way the road had had a few patches applied over small potholes leaving many other bigger ones untouched.  This was noted by an attendant local Councillor. 
6.
The meeting ended at 9.00pm. 

Future dates for forums:–  check  http://www.stockwell.org.uk/projects/the-stockwell-forum/ 
